Maxine Louise Greer
September 13, 1938 - July 2, 2018

A family graveside service was held Thursday July 12, 2018 at Visalia District Cemetery
for Maxine Louise (Brazil) Greer, 79, who died peacefully, Monday July 2, 2018. Maxine
was born September 13, 1938 in Visalia to Manuel Red & Helen Brazil. She was retired
from Pacific Bell Telephone.

Maxine loved Santa Cruz, CA., and the central coast. She & Richard loved travel &
camping & she especially loved her time with Family. We, who remain will miss her sweet,
sassy, spunky personality. We cherish the sweet memories she left with us.

Maxine was preceded in death by her husband Richard, her parents Red & Helen Brazil.
Sister: Shirley Ann. Brothers: Clifton Butch & Manuel Steve Brazil. She is survived by her
Sisters: Eva Clampitt, Tulare, Katherine Slaughter, Chandler AZ., and Vernie Martelli, and
her brother Michael Brazil of Visalia. Children: Bruce & his wife Carrie Greer, Meredith &
her husband Brad Ingelhart. Three grandsons: Brett, Ryan & Justin. Five Great
Grandchildren. Also, Maxine is survived by nine nieces including Bobette Cotta who was a
great help to her for many years, and nine nephews. She is also survived by many
extended Family members.

Condolences may be offered by logging onto www.salseranddillard.com <http://www.salse
randdillard.com>



Previous Events
Viewing

JUL 11. 4:00 PM - 7:00 PM (PT)

Salser & Dillard Funeral Chapel
127 E Caldwell Ave
Visalia, CA 93277

Graveside

JUL 12. 9:00 AM (PT)

Visalia District Cemetery
1300 W Goshen Ave
Visalia, CA 93291



Tribute Wall

Aunt Maxine, or Aunt Toots as we called her as children, will be missed dearly.
She was the fun aunt we all wanted to spend time with. She was always taking
care of someone; from nieces and nephews, to our Grandparents as they aged,
our dear Uncle Richard til he passed., then our Uncle Butch at the end of his life.
She was always there when needed.

Aunt Maxine always had a shoulder or an ear to lend. She brought fun and
laughter with her to any gathering. She never failed to keep in touch with distant
relatives and my Mom so looked forward to weekly calls, letters, and cards from
her sister Maxine.

Maxine truly held our family together. May God bless and keep her til we meet
again.

Debbie Uremovich - July 16, 2018 at 07:45 PM



